
   

 Delivering a safe, reliable, and sustainable transportation system 
  that enhances the environment and economic strength of the region. 

 

   
 

 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 

TO:   Mayor and Council 
 
CC:    Marc A. Ott, City Manager 
  Robert Goode, P.E., Assistant City Manager   

FROM:  Robert J. Spillar, P.E., Director     
Austin Transportation Department                

   
DATE:   July 15, 2014 
 
SUBJECT:  CIUR 1349 – I-35 Capital Area Improvement Program (CAIP) Segment 4 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
On June 26, 2014, Council approved a resolution directing the City Manager to communicate 
to the Texas Department of Transportation the need for a stakeholder working group for 
Segment 4 of the I-35 Improvement Project to explore mobility improvements. 
 
This memo is to inform you that a letter indicating Council’s direction has been sent to TxDOT. 
Public and stakeholder meetings are already in progress to ensure the neighborhoods 
surrounding the portion of the I-35 corridor north of Downtown, including the Mueller 
community, are informed of the process and have an opportunity to voice their opinion. I 
personally attended a meeting with the Dellwood 2 Neighborhood group on the evening of 
July 10th.  
 
In addition, as the study progresses, the study team has assured me that they will continue to 
work with the community to determine the best format for a working group or other meaningful 
community stakeholder involvement. 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 




